
MINUTES 

WHATELY HISTORICAL COMMISSION 

FEBRUARY 14, 2017 

 

Present:  Alan McArdle, Susan Baron, Judy Markland, Darcy Tozier, Donna Wiley 

Alan McArdle called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. 

Minutes of the meetings of November 28, 2016 and January 19, 2017 were approved. 

Alan reported that the application for the cell tower in West Whately is still pending, although the 

projected height has been reduced from 180’ to 100’.  A new balloon test will be scheduled.  Alan will 

continue to monitor the situation and be sure that Brian Domina knows to contact Susan if the test has 

not taken place before Alan leaves the U.S. for a month on March 6. 

We reviewed the work to be completed for the Massachusetts Preservation Projects Fund proposal.  

Alan and Darcy will manage the photographic requirements.  Brian is working with the Select Board and 

Town Counsel on requirements having to do with the necessary preservation restriction.    Judy and 

Donna will meet with Brian to review progress on the proposal overall on March 6, just after the Green 

Communities proposal has been submitted.  The MPPF proposal is due on March 24. 

Meeting adjourned at 5:50 p.m. 

 


